
RCW 88.46.065  Nonprofit corporation providing contingency plan—
Liability limited.  A nonprofit corporation established for the sole 
purpose of providing contingency plan coverage for any vessel in 
compliance with RCW 88.46.060 is entitled to liability protection as 
provided in this section. Obligations incurred by the corporation and 
any other liabilities or claims against the corporation may be 
enforced only against the assets of the corporation, and no liability 
for the debts or actions of the corporation exists against a director, 
officer, member, employee, incident commander, agent, contractor, or 
subcontractor of the corporation in his or her individual or 
representative capacity. Except as otherwise provided in this chapter, 
neither the directors, officers, members, employees, incident 
commanders, or agents of the corporation, nor the business entities by 
whom they are regularly employed may be held individually responsible 
for discretionary decisions, errors in judgment, mistakes, or other 
acts, either of commission or omission, that are directly related to 
the operation or implementation of contingency plans, other than for 
acts of gross negligence or willful or wanton misconduct. The 
corporation may insure and defend and indemnify the directors, 
officers, members, employees, incident commanders, and agents to the 
extent permitted by chapters 23B.08 and 24.03A RCW. This section does 
not alter or limit the responsibility or liability of any person for 
the operation of a motor vehicle.  [2021 c 176 § 5251; 1994 sp.s. c 9 
§ 853.]

Effective date—2021 c 176: See note following RCW 24.03A.005.
Severability—Headings and captions not law—Effective date—1994 

sp.s. c 9: See RCW 18.79.900 through 18.79.902.
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